March Thirteenth. 1930 E. W. Beatty, Esq., E.C., LL.D., Chancellor, McGill University. Dear Mr. Beatty. You will remember that the other day I spoke to you with reference to getting a portion of Perron's grant assigned to Macdonald , college. I am attaching herewith a clipping from this morning's "GAZETTE" which I interpret as meaning that it is not his intention to grant Macdonald College anything at all. an action on his part would disclose that he does not recognize the service which the plant at Macdonald can render to the agricultural industry of this Province; and, furthermore, it would be a most unfair distribution of the funds. I think we should make a very strong protest against the proposed division of funds to aid agriculture. I have written to Perron in detail and received in roply merely a line of acknowledgment saying that he has carefully noted the contents of my letter. Will you please bring to bear any influence you can? Ever yours faithfully, Principal.